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In Memory of Gordon Bast 
 

Gordon Bast passed away on May 22, 2015.  He had been a Board 

Member of the Germantown Historical Society for 17 years and Vice 

President for many of those years.  He became more involved with the 

Historical Society when his aunt Sila’s bell collection became a part of 

the Historical Society.   He spent countless hours volunteering with the 

Historical Society including giving many tours and sharing his 

knowledge of the area with visitors. He was born and raised in Rockfield 

on the Christoph Bast Farm, the son of Seno J. and Evelyn Bast. Gordon 

worked for Mercury Marine for 46 years prior to his retirement in 2004.  

In addition to the Historical Society, he was a member of the Cedarburg 

Volunteer Fire Department, Wisconsin Antique Power Reunion and First 

Immanuel Lutheran Church.  His favorite hobbies were woodworking, the Green Bay Packers and working at 

the Ozaukee County Fair.    

He is survived by his wife of 45 years, Judy, and daughters, Renee and Peggy.  Also surviving are his sisters, 

Marlene Mallon and Evie (Jack) Slais; sister-in-law, Lila Bast; nieces, nephew, great nieces and nephews and 

great great nieces and nephews.  He was preceded in death by his infant daughter, Margaret; brother, Seno E. 

Bast; and brother-in-law, Al Mallon. 
 

 

 From the GHS President –     Hello,   It seems like I have to do this too often lately, 

but we lost another valued member of the board recently. Gordon Bast, a longtime member and valued friend 

passed away. He was a kind and gentle man with a heart of gold.Gordon often went out of his way to help us 

out and will be sorely missed. Rest in peace, Mr. Bast. 

 While writing this, I look out the window and notice the leaves are beginning to turn. This reminds me that our 

Oktoberfest is right around the corner. As you well know this is our biggest event of the year. So much of our 

yearly expenses are covered by our profits from it and we need you and your friends to come out and support 

us. All of our vendors are back. The entertainment is booked and we are getting the rest ready for you. We are 

adding two new sausages this year. We will have spicy Hungarians and Knackwurst on the menu. Even our 

wieners are being upgraded! The dog races are back along with all the other fun events that you have been 

looking forward to. I hope to see you there. 

 If you have been around the Settlement lately you must have noticed all the work being done on the Christ 

Church Museum of Local History. This summer the air conditioning project was completed. We had the roof on 



the steeple repaired. This required having some of the timbers replaced due to rotting issues. In order to have 

this repaired properly we had to purchase 10x10 inch beams and have them cut down to the 8x8 size that was 

needed to fill in properly. (8x8 beams no longer measure to that size they are more like 7.5x7.5 inches). After 

the structure was rebuilt, it was time for the shingles. I think the pattern looks nice and reminds one of the old 

shingle pattern. Once the roof was done the repaired cross was installed. You can see this from miles away. 

Once we had the roof water tight we noticed that the stained glass windows were in dire need of repair. This 

involved removal, repair of the woodwork, leaded glass and frames, then re-installation. The entire framework 

was then repainted. Continuing with our top to bottom tour, it is on to the front stairs. Here we had the steps 

removed down to the ground. Then we dug down for poured frost footings. When these were ready a block 

foundation was built back to grade. The steps were then carefully put back. This completed the majority of the 

repairs and at this point we decided that it would be nice to get some new lighting on the building. After some 

trial and error we came up with what looks great to us. Come by and take a look for yourself. Thanks to 

everybody that helped. 

 Our tree planting seems to have (mostly) taken root. In spring we will see where we stand with our "forest." 

 The final Bier Garden was held recently and I think overall it was a success. We fought some weather and a 

few other issues but we should be set to make next year bigger and better. A special thank you to George 

Radtke and the Pommersche Spaldeel for giving us some live entertainment. If anybody knows of someone who 

could help us out for next year let us know. We would love to have more live music next year and could use a 

couple of new sponsors. 

 That brings me to my final point. The Festhalle. We are still moving forward and are almost ready to go full 

steam ahead. We will have more to talk about at this year's event. I can't wait. 

Jeff Dhein 

 

 

Wolf Haus Genealogy Research Center 

Bob Kohls has been busy at the Wolf Haus since it opened for the season on June 3
rd

.   Bob taught his annual 

Genealogy class earlier this summer. We are pleased to announce that Jim Dix has been helping out in the Wolf 

Haus as well on Wednesdays.  Thanks Jim and Bob for all of your hard work! 

 

 

 

 

ATTENTION BAKERS!! 
Bakers Wanted to help make our 
bake sale at Oktoberfest the best 
again!  Goods can be packaged 
whole or individually.  For more 
information call 262.628.3170.  
THANK YOU!! 

 

TEEN/ADULT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Setup Friday, Festival Sat. & Sun, 

Grounds Clean Up Thurs, Fri, & Festival Sat AM 

Call Kevin Nash at 262-227-7908 to be scheduled.

 

 

SILENT AUCTION ITEMS & BASKET SUPPLIESSILENT AUCTION ITEMS & BASKET SUPPLIESSILENT AUCTION ITEMS & BASKET SUPPLIESSILENT AUCTION ITEMS & BASKET SUPPLIES        

Please Drop Off ANY supplies/items at museum.  

 

 



 

                          

 

We are excited to welcome two new Board Members: Marge Miller and Judy Bast.   

Welcome!  We are glad to have you. 

 

The Christ Church Museum 

The Christ Church Museum of Local History was built in 1862.  In the last several years we have been working 

on many projects on the interior and exterior including: a new roof put on the church and the interior repainted.  

Over the last couple of months through generous donations we have been able to continue the work of restoring 

the church.  We extend our thanks to the following for their contributions: 

- The steeple has been reshingled and decorative shingles added to match the original design.  This was made 

possible by donations in memory of Rollie Bast, and from Pearl Bast, Ron & Gail Bast, Rochelle Bast & Detlef 

Moore, Wendy Bast and RJ & Stacey Bast and Fritz & Eileen Gierach. 

- Air conditioning has been added to the church thanks to a donation from Dennis Dhein. 

- Electrical work related to the installation of the air conditioning was donated by Dan Wing. 

- The church windows are now lit at night thanks to Jim Dix. 

- The cross on the steeple is once again shining bright thanks to a donation from Bill Wetterau. 

- Jim Dix and Bill Wetterau have added accent lighting on the steeple. 

- The stained glass windows at the front of the church have been restored thanks to a generous donation from the 

Estate of Eileen Densow, one of our founding board members who passed away earlier this year.  The work was 

done by Conrad Schmitt Studios who went above and beyond and did additional painting around the trim and 

windows. 

- The front steps have been repaired thanks the Dix Family along with in kind donations to the project from 

Rockfield Short Pour and Pat Josten. 

 

In memory of Gordon Bast, donations have been received from the following: 
 

- Muriel Underwood 

- Lila Bast 

- Sue Pickering 

- Richard Hugo 

- Laura & Shank Koundinya 

- Bill Wetterau 

- Go Riteway—The Bast Family 

- Sue Hickey 

- Gail Loosen 

- Doug & Linda Kohlbach 

- Gene & Margaret Feld 

- Mary Brownell 

- Jim & Sue Dix 

- Margaret Armstrong & Scott Zimpelman  

- Sue Collins 

- Molly McCarragher 

- Clyde McDonald 

- Harley Pufahl 

- Jill Spielmann 

- Sue Plater 

- Angie & Tony Greenhill 

- Sara Walker 

- Al Bruederle 

- MaryBeth Hajewski 

- Irene & Frank Blau 

 

A donation has been received for the Wolf Haus from Tim & Pat Petzold. 

 

A donation has been received for the Church Steeple project in memory of Terry Kasten. 

 

A donation has been received from Associated Bank in recognition of Peggy Bast being one of the company’s 

Top 20 Volunteers for 2014. 

 

In memory of Mark Lohmann a donation has been received from Frank & Irene Blau.            



 

                          

 

 



 

                          

 

SUPPORT OUR  2015  OKTOBERFEST SPONSORS 

PRESENTING SPONSOR 

SENDIK’S FOOD MARKET 
875 E. Wisconsin Ave. 

Milwaukee, WI  53202 

414-231-5096 

MAIN EVENT SPONSORS 
VILLAGE OF GERMANTOWN 

TOURISM/BETTERMENT FUND  
P.O. Box 337, Germantown, WI  

www.village.germantown.wi.us 

262-250-4740 

SINTER KLAUSEN CHRISTMAS 

MARKT - IRENE BLAU       
W15909 Old World Main St. 

Germantown, WI  53022 

www.sinterklausen.com 

262-251-2121 

RT’S SPORTS CORNER BAR&GRILL 
W187 N12793 Fond du Lac Ave. 

Germantown, WI  53022 

262-677-1994 

 

MOBILE REPAIR GUYS 
5805 Enterprise Ave W146n, 

Menomonee Falls, WI 53051 

www.mobilerepairguys.com  

(262) 501-3997 

 

SILVER SPONSORS 
ARMOUR COATINGS 
N113 W18950 Carnegie Dr.  

Germantown, WI 53022 

www.armourcoatings.com 

262-502-1600 

 

DUBLIN’S 
110 Wisconsin St.  

West Bend, WI 53095 

www.dublinswi.com  

262-338-1195 

GO RITEWAY 
W201 N13900 Fond Du Lac Ave. 

PO Box 308 

Richfield, WI 53076 

www.goriteway.com  

KEVIN NASH –SHOREWEST REALTOR 

N94 W17900 Appleton Ave 

Menomonee Falls, WI  53051  

www.knash.com 

262-227-7975 

 

 

 

FRYDACH INSURANCE AGENCY INC 

DEBBIE FRYDACH 
W175 N11163 Stonewood Dr,Ste 229 

Germantown, WI  53022 

Debbie@frydachinsurance.com 

262-437-0036 

 

PREMIER FLOORING 
W185 N11537 Whitney Dr. 

Germantown, WI  53022 

262-250-9202 

TINY T’s GERMANTOWN 
W157 N11638 Fond du Lac Ave. 

Germantown, WI  53022 

262-251-4994 

WETTERAU HOMESTEAD, INC. 
N128 W20563 Holy Hill Road 

Richfield, WI  53076 

800-821-5058 / 262-628-4811 

 

 

BRONZE SPONSORS 
AL’S LOCKSMITH 
730 E Washington St 

Slinger, WI  53086 

www.alslocksmithwi.com  

262-644-5388 (24 hour emerg.) 

 

BOB FISH PONTIAC BUICK GMC 
2275 S Main St,  

West Bend, WI 53095 

www.bobfish.com 

262-338-2235 

GERMANTOWN FIRE DEPT AUXILIARY 
c/o N107 W15024 Cherry Lane 

Germantown, WI  53022 

262-251-2853 

LEADERSHIP GERMANTOWN  
PO Box 125 

Germantown, WI  53022 

www.leadershipgermantown.com  

262-255-1812 

RIVERCREST CHIROPRACTIC 
W176 N9830 Rivercrest Dr. 

Germantown, WI 53022 
www.rivercrestchiropractic.com 

262-251-7711 

 

VILLAGE TIRE & AUTO 
12185 Division Rd,  

Germantown, WI 53022 

(262) 251-5707  

 

 

IN-KIND SPONSORS 
ALDO’S CATERING – JUDY KETTERER 

N116 W16218 Main St 

Germantown, WI  53022 

ALLIED DIGITAL PHOTO 
N114 W16296 Mequon Rd. 

Germantown, WI 53022 

www.AlliedDigitalPhoto.com 

262-251-8805 

APQ 
N88 W15326 Main St 

Menomonee Falls, WI  53051 

www.printquik.com 

262-251-1771 

ARROWHEAD GOLF COURSE 

3468 WI 167 

Richfield, WI 53076 
www.golfarrowhead9.com  

262-628-2298 

BETTER BRANDS DISTRIBUTING 
W162N11819 Fond Du Lac Ave,  

Germantown, WI 53022 

262-251-1770 

BUBS IRISH PUB 
N116 W16218 Main St. 

Germantown, WI  53022 

www.bubsirishpub.com 

262-255-1840 

GEHL’S 

N116 W15970 Main St. 

Germantown, WI  53022 

262-251-8572 

GERMANTOWN CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 

W156 N11251 Pilgrim Rd. 

Germantown, WI  53022 

www.germantownchamber.org  

262-255-1812 

HOMERS TOWING 
11412 W Brown Deer Rd 

Milwaukee, WI  53224 

414-355-4001 

PORT-A-JOHN 
N117 W19172 Fulton Dr. 

Germantown, WI  53022 

www.portjn.com  

262-253-1400 

SIGN-A-RAMA  
N84 W15787 Menomonee Ave. 

Menomonee Falls, WI  53051 

262-251-4300 

-- CONTINUED –  

 



 

                          

 

VENDOR SPONSORS 
ROBERTS FROZEN CUSTARD 
N112 W16040 Mequon Rd 

Germantown, WI  53022 

262-250-1683 

 

THE NUT GUY 
 

WISCONSIN FRIED CHEESE CURDS 

West Allis, WI 53227 
www.WisconsinFriedCheeseCurds.com  

414-759-3170 

 

RACE SPONSORS 
(benefits Midwest Dachshund Rescue) 

 

HOUSE OF HOME MADE SAUSAGE 
N112 W14934 Mequon Rd. 

Germantown, WI  53022 

www.houseofhomemadesausage.com 

262-251-9954 

 

 

HAPPY HOUNDS DOGGIE DAYCARE 

N115 W19150 Edison Dr. 

Germantown, WI  53022 

262-502-3647  

www.happyhoundswi.com  

 

NARDO’S PASSPORT INN 

W204 N11498 Goldendale Rd. 

Germantown, WI 53022 

262-853-1510 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


